

## **Louisville Metro Government**

601 W. Jefferson Street Louisville, KY 40202

# Action Summary - Tentative Parks and Sustainability Committee

Chair Cindi Fowler (D-14)
Vice Chair Pat Mulvihill (D-10)
Committee Member Rick Blackwell (D-12)
Committee Member Kevin Triplett (D-15)
Committee Member Marilyn Parker (R-18)
Committee Member Nicole George (D-21)
Committee Member James Peden (R-23)

Thursday, May 13, 2021

3:00 PM

Council Chambers/Virtual

#### Call to Order

Chair Fowler called the meeting to order at 3:04 p.m.

#### **Roll Call**

Chair Fowler introduced the committee members and non-committee members present. A quorum was established.

\*NOTE: All committee members and non-committee members present attended virtually.

#### Present: 7 -

 Vice Chair Pat Mulvihill (D-10), Committee Member Rick Blackwell (D-12), Chair Cindi Fowler (D-14), Committee Member Kevin Triplett (D-15), Committee Member Marilyn Parker (R-18), Committee Member Nicole George (D-21), and Committee Member James Peden (R-23)

## Non-Committee Member(s)

Council President David James (D-6), and Council Member Amy Holton Stewart (D-25)

## **Support Staff**

Hollie Hopkins, Jefferson County Attorney's Office Jason Fowler, Jefferson County Attorney's Office

## Clerk(s)

Cheryl Woods, Assistant Clerk Sonya Harward, Clerk

## **Special Discussion**

### 1. ID 21-0594

## Upgrade to Equine Facilities and Trails at Iroquois Park: Shelley Antle

Attachments: Equine Trail Advocates Briefing 13 May 2021.pptx

Shelley Antle, Equine Trail Advocates, gave a presentation.

#### 2. ID 21-0399

### Deferred Maintenance in Metro Parks: Margaret Brosko, Metro Parks

The following spoke to this item:

- Margaret Brosko, Metro Parks
- Chair Fowler
- Council Member Holton Stewart
- Committee Member George
- Committee Member Parker
- Vice Chair Mulvhill
- Committee Member Triplett

The following was discussed:

- Metro Parks has identified the most important projects that needed to take place at the ten golf courses
- Metro Parks has done inventory on equipment that is needed for golf courses
- The safety issues were the main concerns at the golf courses and were completed first
- Iroquois Park's golf house has a new paint job
- Sun Valley Parks Golf Course is ready to go forward with Metropolitan Sewer District working on the bridge on hole #10
- The internal engineers are going out checking on the culvert problems when it rains at Sun Valley Golf Course
- Questions and concerns about the Bobby Nichols Golf Course Request for Proposal (RFP) responses and process
- Questions and concerns about deferred maintenance and the up keep of the parks in general  $% \left( 1\right) =\left( 1\right) \left( 1\right) \left($
- Metro Parks is currently looking to hire more lifeguards with a starting pay of \$10.50 hourly and must be at least 16 years old
- Training is free to become a lifeguard
- Questions about when the parks would be opening for vehicles
- Metro Government does not allow bonuses as a form of payment to employees
- Iroquois Park has a COVID-19 Vaccine pop-up site

## **Adjournment**

Without objection, Chair Fowler adjourned the meeting at 4:01 p.m.